CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Samaria Bar, Georgioupoli, 26.11.2013 @ 11.00
Present:

Peter Winterink
(PW)

President
Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President
Anne Borghgraef
(AB)

Treasurer
Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Willy van Belleghem
(WvB)

Board Member
Also in attendance:

Kath Walls

(KW)

Membership Secretary
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. No apologies for absence have been received; there was a full attendance of all eligible members.
2. The minutes of the last Board meeting had been circulated to all those present and published on line shortly after the last meeting. No comments have been received from members. The minutes were signed and approved by Board members present at the last meeting.

3. There were no matters arising.

4. PW reported he had made a donation of €50.00 of food to the church from miscellaneous donations collected. Other activities will be covered elsewhere in the agenda.

5. An organised walk had taken place on 17.11.2013 followed by lunch at Pikris. Numbers on the walk were a little less than anticipated perhaps due to poor weather. 

6. AB circulated copies of her report in advance to all those present. There were no queries. There will be a tax bill to pay soon and AB thinks the last one paid was in 2010. There will also be some accountant’s fees. With only a small number of renewals this month income was low but there are traditionally a lot of renewals in December & January. AB is unable to account for some payments made for membership directly into the bank as these arrive into the account without any reference. The Board again asks members to ensure that if payment is made directly into the bank they inform either KW or AB by e-mail etc. so this can be reconciled. The CIC bank account position may be close to being resolved and AB will know by the end of next week. It was suggested that we look at alternative banks and in particular those giving the ability to manage accounts on line. The Paypal account will require alteration to a business one. Due to the costs involved and the low usage of this system we may well have to consider not offering this facility in future. The Board wish to record their sincere thanks to AB for her perseverance in this item.

7. KW circulated her report in advance to all those present confirming numbers at 166. She again confirmed there are a lot of renewals coming up very soon and urged the Board to give some positive information to the membership for the continuance of the CIC when item 9 is discussed. KW reported the Chania coffee mornings were up and running but with only a small core attendance of about 6 or so. The Board confirmed they will give whatever assistance they are able to support this event. KW confirmed to the Board she will be leaving Crete in early 2014 to return to the UK and that at the AGA she will not be seeking re-election as Membership Secretary.
8. ID stated the Joomla operating system of the CIC web-site is extremely complicated and there is too much work required for one person to administer on a part time basis. Coupled with this is the fact that checking through records there seems to be very little usage of the site by members and that we may have to consider the option of continuing with this especially when considered with any operating costs associated with it. The CIC Facebook page ownership rests with our former President Albert van Elst and not with the CIC or any present Board members. There seems to be unlimited admission to the page and this is dissolving the quality of content for CIC members. Looking ahead, while recognising there is an element of membership who chooses not to use Facebook, it is a viable social medium and does have a role to play in general communication with members. What is required is to set up a closed group along the lines done so when we looked at a proposed summer bazaar in Rethymon last year. 
9. PW/ID/SW/WvB had met to format some proposals for the future direction of the CIC. The organisation has to change in order to update itself and meet the current needs of members. Also to free it from the restrictions placed on it by the Articles of Association with particular respect to the changes in the legislative conditions Greece operates within today. If action is not taken soon there is a real prospect of the CIC dwindling away and not surviving. The CIC is established with the rare privilege of being a dedicated not for profit organisation which would probably be impossible to set up today making it very special and worth preserving. To this end we need to arrange an English version of the  Articles of Association in a much simpler and leaner format, from which it will then be possible to produce in other languages for the benefit of all our members. This does have to be achieved at minimal cost and be fully legal. Initial advice as to how to progress will be sought by Board members and a further report made at the next meeting. We will look at a timetable to hold the AGA as soon as is practical in January, bearing in mind the need for notice to be given, an advert to be placed and to make suitable arrangements for an EGA to follow in the likely event the AGA is non-quorate.
10. KW pointed out we have €388 in the charity account which has been there for some time. With Christmas approaching this may be a good time to use some of this to good effect. The money is available to all areas for use and any requests must be made via the Board. PW mentioned that at the last Rethymon coffee morning we spoke about the annual International Christmas Party to be held on 29.12.2013. The Board agreed to make a donation of €100.00 available towards the running of this event. PW to be responsible for this.

WvB asked about future coach trips. ID reported that the last two had to be cancelled due to insufficient numbers wishing to participate. A lot of work goes into planning these and it is disappointing if they have to be cancelled. Cost may be a factor and ID will look at possibilities of running car pool based trips as an alternative.
SW reported he had been updated by Debra Pappadinoff re the Chania Bazaar and that the helpers we had invited to participate had in the main already committed themselves to other events and that it will now not take place this year. Timing had been an issue and it was not possible to invite assistance before a date and venue had been established, and he reminded the Board we had extended the original cut-off date from 01.10.2013 in the hope this may have salvaged it. For 2014 it was agreed that any initiative to run the event will have to come from the Chania membership in sufficient time for the organisation to take place.

11. Next meeting to be held at Samaria Bar in Georgioupoli on Tuesday 17.12.2013 at 11.00 am.

12. The meeting closed at 12.29.

Stuart Walsh
Secretary

E-mail:

secretary@thecic.eu
Tel:

6978048307
